
 
  

 
 

 
 

 
 

   
 

   
 

              
   

 
            

              
         

    
 

                
              
           

 
 

              
            

 
 

    
 

 
 

     
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
   

 
   

 

Tuesday, February 24
th
, 2015

Chair David Shiner 
Planning and Growth Management Committee 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, ON M5H 2N2 

Dear Chair Shiner and Committee Members, 

RE: Council Direction to Retain Outside Planners at the Ontario Municipal Board (OMB) 

Over the past two years I have been working with engaged residents in my Ward to advocate on behalf of the community 
with respect to a development application at 1100 Briar Hill Avenue. 

Both North York Community Council and City Council adopted NY34.95, which directed Council to “authorize the City 
Solicitor to hire the necessary external consultants to defend the existing zoning by-laws on site, and direct all consultants 
together with any other appropriate City staff, to attend any Ontario Municipal Board hearing to oppose the applicant’s 
appeal respecting Zoning By-law Amendment application City File No. 13 221087 NNY 15 OZ for 1100 Briar Hill Avenue.” 

In this instance, internal City protocols trumped the will of Council and this direction from Council was not followed. As it 
currently stands, internal City of Toronto protocol calls for City Legal to make three attempts to secure an outside planner. 
If, for any reason, they are unable to secure on outside planner, the direction of City Council to defend their position is not 
fulfilled. 

As a result of this internal policy, at the Ontario Municipal Board hearing for 1100 Briar Hill on November 24
th
, 2014, the

community and I did our best to defend Council’s position with no external expert planning or support from City Legal to 
counter the applicant. 

I encourage members of the Committee to review this policy to ensure that the directions of Council are being followed. 

RECOMMENDATION 

1. That staff report back to the May 2015 Planning and Growth Management Committee meeting with a review of
the current internal policies around retaining external planning experts to support Council’s decisions and
directives.

Thank you for your consideration of this recommendation. 

Sincerely, 

Josh Colle 
Councillor, Ward 15 – Eglinton-Lawrence 

Encl. Briar Hill – Stayner Residents Association Correspondence 
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